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40th Annual Awards Presentation and 4th Annual MemberRecognition
Dinner Features Mayorof the Districtof Columbia........................................
By Warren J. Cottingham, CGFM, Director of A wards

Our 40th Annual Awards Presentation and 4th Annual

Member Recognition Dinner meeting, emceed by Presi
dent Eva Williams and Immediate Past President Bill

Anderson, was an overwhelming suc-
cess. In addition to recognizing the
Chapter's Past Presidents, Chapter mem-
bers who have belonged to AGA for
twenty- five years or more, and this year's
Chapter award recipients, our speaker,
The Honorable Anthony A. Williams,
Mayor of the District of Columbia, was
outstanding and the final highlight.

President-Elect Vincette Goer!, CGFM,
recognized the following Past Chapter
Presidents attending the dinner meeting.

. 1975-1976, Joseph 1.Donlon, CGFM, Past Capital Region
Vice President and Past NEC Member.

Mayor Anthony Williams addressing
the gathering.

1997-1998, William J. Anderson, Jr., CGFM, and Regional
Vice President-Elect 1999-2000.

.

. 1995-1996, Evelyn A. Brown, CGFM,
and Section IV Representative.

. 1994-1995, Patricia L. Wensel,CGFM.

. 1991-1992, Samuel T.Mok, CGFM.

. 1989-1990,Doris A. Chew,CGFM,
and PastNEC Member.

. 1984-1985, Virginia B. Robinson,
CGFM, CGFM Board Member and
39th National President.

.

.

.

.

1973-1974, Gerald Murphy, CGFM,
and 27th National President.

1969-1970, Francis W. Lyle.

1957-1958, Raymond Einhorn,
CGFM, Charter Member and 10th
National President, and

1952-1953, T.Jack Gary, CGFM,
Charter Member and 3rd National
President.

Membership Director Mike Noble,
CGFM, recognized the following Chapter members who have
belonged to AGA for twenty-five years or more, and attended

the dinner.AGANational President Tom
Roslewicz,CGFM,andDirectorofMem-
bership & Marketing SusanFritzlen pre-
sented membership pins to the follow-
ing thirty-five, thirty, and twenty-five-
year members:

T. Jack Gary Jr: and Raymond Einhorn
in attendance.

.

.

1950 - 49 Year Members - Raymond
Einhorn, 10th National President
and T. Jack Gary, Jr., 3rd National
President.

1952 - 47 Years - W. Fletcher Lutz,
16th National President.

. 1976-1977,Audrey B. Dysland, CGFM, and 1st Woman
President.

. 1958 -41 Years -Francis W. Lyle.

(Continued on page 4)
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. 1982-1983,Robert A. Pewanick, CGFM, and Past Capital . 1953-46 Years-C.R."Joe"Jauchem.
Region VicePresident. . 1956-43 Years- Max Hirschhorn.. 1978-1979,ThomasF.Mundell,CGFM,andPastCapital
Region Vice President. . 1957 -42 Years - T. Darrell Verner.
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Last year when I accepted the President's gavel, I pledged to
you my best efforts to sustain the Chapter's tradition of excel-
lence. I knew it would be an exciting time
for building on the Chapter's past
achievements through continuity and
long-term commitment. I was not wrong!
The results we achieved this year have
greatly advanced our Chapter's prestige
and stature in the financial management
community.The Chapter's education pro-
gram, commitmentto community service,
and member benefits are unequaled.

Th
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I d Eva Williamsthanking the Mayor for
ISyear as a so een mtense y rewar - his remarks.

ing and satisfYingto me personally. I feel
very fortunate and privileged to have been
part of the Chapter's exciting and innovative programs. Most
important, though, our Chapter's accomplishments are the re-
sult of your dedication and strong support. I want to thank
you and take this opportunity to highlight some of them for
you.

Eva Williams, CGFM, PresIdent

To begin my final message to you as Chapter President, I
want to offer my best wishes and support to incoming
President Vincette Goerl. I know that she, along with

President-Elect Zack Gaddy, Secretary Cameron Weber, Trea-
surer Bob Biancucci, and our distinguished group of Direc-
tors, will serve the Chapter well in the coming year.

Grand Hyatt Washington, for all of his help with our monthly
luncheons, the Holiday Reception, and the Awards and Mem-
ber Recognition Dinner.

Our May 10thand ll'h session on "Enhancing Enterprise Per-
formance- HowtheUseof SystemsCanImprovePerformance,"
which was co-sponsored by the CFO Council's Financial Sys-
tems Committee, was a sell out. The program was fabulous, the
facility was great, and it received rave reviews from the attend-
ees--just like the November "Partnership" and March "Look-
ing Forward" sessions. Our many thanks go to all of those
who helped put together these highly successful education
events, which offered forty CPEs, especially Eleanor Long for
the November and March sessions, Chris Reed for the May
session, and our speakers at all the sessions, who did a great
job of sharing their knowledge and experience with us. Thank
you all very much. Also, a big thank you goes to Richard Hays
at the J. W. Marriott Hotel for all of his help with our May all-
day CPE sessions.

Please keep in mind when you prepare your CPE plan for the
1999/2000 program year that your Chapter's total education
program (i.e., monthly luncheon meetings, monthly afternoon
sessions, and full-day sessions) provides a very cost effective
way to earn the CPE hours needed for your CGFM certification
renewal, the government auditing standards CPE requirement,

or other CPE requirements. For the 1998/
1999 program year your Chapter offered
a total of seventy-six CPEs. Keep this
benefit in mind, especially when you re-
cruit new members, as it provides yet
another outstanding incentive to belong
to AGA's Washington DC Chapter.

Our nine monthly luncheon meetings and afternoon continu-
ing professional education (CPE) sessions featured many out-
standing and dynamic speakers discussing timely topics/is-
sues and provided a very cost effective way to earn up to
thirty-six CPEs. Thanks to Joe Donlon and Bill Anderson for
putting these sessions together.The regional chapter luncheon
meeting and afternoon CPE session that we hosted was a suc-
cess. A special thanks goes to Gene Hunt at a great facility,the

In the community service arena, we em-
phasized the Chapter's commitment to
community service and encouraged each
of you to participate in at least one com-
munity service activity this year. See the
Community Service Comer Annual Re-

port, by Director Roger Von Elm, on page 18 for details.

Under membership initiatives, we have 304 new members for
this membership year (i.e., 5/l/98-4/30/99), and just missed
AGA's membership goals for base growth and retention by
less than one percent. Also the Chapter's social calendar was
full. Wekickedoff the Chapter's socialyear in July with a Crab
Feast at Seneca Creek State Park and ended the year with our
Awardsand Member Recognition Dinner. See the Awardsand
Member Recognition article, by Director WarrenCottingham,
starting on page I. In between these two highly successful
events, we attended the Ray Charles concert at Wolf Trap,
sponsored a few happy hours, attended an Orioles' game, cel-

(Continued on next page)

2



The Washington Connection
- --- -=-----
(President's Message, Continued)

ebrated Oktoberfest, hosted a Holiday Reception, and enjoyed

a jazz brunch.

Many individuals worked extremely hard to make this a banner
year for the Chapter. I would like to extend my sincere appre-
ciation and gratitude to the Chapter's Officers - Vincette Goed,
Bill Anderson, Judy Czarsty, Miguel Castillo, and Bob
Biancucci; Directors - Germaine Rowley, Jolene Romanyshyn,
Warren Cottingham, Janet McBride, Roger Von Elm, Eleanor
Long, Mike Noble, Joe Donlon, Simcha Kuritzky, Bob Buchanan,
and Mike Sciortino; Committee Chairs - Michelle Bennett, Karl
Boettcher, Marcia Caplan, Katie Healy, Karen HoImcrans, Phyllis
Hunter, Andy Killgore, Rick Miskovich, and Les Murray; and
Committee Members who contributed greatly to the planning

and implementation of the programs this year. I also want to
thank our Agency Liaisons for all their efforts in promoting
our programs, Section Representative Evelyn Brown, Regional
Vice President Paul Bognaski, and the AGA National Office
stafffor all their support.

In closing, I was most honored to serve you as President, and
I want to thank the 1,700 plus outstanding financial manage-
ment professionals in the Washington DC Chapter, including
you, for your support. I look forward to a great year ahead for
the Washington DC Chapter.

Eva

~--,--
June1999

Highlights of the April 14 Executive
Council Meeting ................................
By Judy Czarsty, Secretary

TheExecutiveCouncilmet onApril 14, 1999and discussedthe
following chapter issues:

. President Williams reported that national AGA President
Elect, Tom Sidowski, recently underwent surgery and is

recuperating. The Executive Council authorized sending
a fruit basket to him.

. Warren Cottingham, Awards Director, reported that we
will have a large turn out for our April 22, 1999 40thAnnual
Awards Presentation and 4thAnnual Member Recogni-
tion Dinner.

. RogerVonElm,CommunityServiceDirector,reportedthat
arrangements have been made for the Career Awareness
Day activities on April 17, 1999. He also reported that
plans are almost complete for the annual Small Business
Symposium.

. Germaine Rowley,Administration Director, reported that
the chapter has obtained the maximum number of points
availablefromAGA National. She stated that shewill sub-
mit a final report on April 15, 1999to the national office.
Our newsletter will also be sent in forjudging.

Management Concepts' Federal Financial Management Certificate

training program meets your need to acquire a solid foundation in

financial management. Whether in the area of Accounting, Budgeting

or Financial Management, these courses will help you succeed in

today's workplace.

.Increase your job effectiveness.

.Distinguish yourself from other candidates when seeking career
advancement.

.Strengthen your chances for long-term success in your field.

For more information about the Federal Financial Management Certifi~te ProJ

register, call (703) 790-9595 or visit our web site at www.MgmtConcepts.com.

Management Concepts, Inc.
8230 Leesburg Pike, Suite 800. Vienna, VA 22182 . Phone: (703)790-9595 . Fax: (703) 790-1371

www.MgmtConcepts.com
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. 1964 - 35 Years - Audrey B. Dysland and Gerald Murphy,
27th National President.

President Williams, prior to presenting the awards, made the
following remarks. Each Spring, the WashingtonDC. Chapter
of AGA honors and recognizes those individuals who have

made significantcontributionsand ser-
vice toward improving government fi-
nancial management. Through hard
work and outstanding dedication, this
year's chapter award recipients have
made significant contributions toward
advancing government accountability.
Their vision, leadership, and service
have contributed greatly to the gov-
ernment financial community through
significant financial management im-
provement accomplishments. Con-
gratulationsto our 1999Chapter award
recipients. President Williams, Past

President Anderson, and Awards Director Cottingham pre-
sented the awards.

The Chapter's newest twenty-rive-year
members.

. 1972 - 27 Years - Roland W. Cyr, RobertA. Pewanick, and
Francis E. Quinn.

Distinguished Leadership Award

The Distinguished Leadership Award was
presented to Sallyanne for her demon-
strated vision, planning, and strong lead-
ership in advancing government financial
management excellence. Sallyanne's many
extraordinary accomplishments throughout
her career serve as testimony to her leader-
ship. She is a skillful and effective manager

of financial and human resources, a visionary in times of change
and competing priorities, and a steward of accountability, con-
tinuous improvement, and managing for results. Since 1990,

she has served as EPA's primary cham-
pion and catalyst for management reform.
Sallyanne is also the 1999 recipient of
AGA's National Award, and chairs this
year's PDC Monday program.

Sal/yanne Harper accepting the
Distinguished Leadership Award

President Williams acknowledged and
thanked the members of the 1998/1999
Awards Committee for the time and effort
spent in the process of selectingthis year's
chapter awardrecipients, andthe Chapter's
Nominees forAGANationalAwards.War-
ren J. Cottingham, CGFM, Department of
the Treasury,Committee Chair and Direc-
tor of Awards; William J. Anderson, Jr.,
CGFM, GeneralAccountingOffice,Imme-
diate Past President; Linda Hoogeveen
App, CGFM,DepartmentofHealthandHu-
man Services; Evelyn A. Brown, CGFM,
National Archives Trust Fund Board, Sec-
tion IV Representative and Past President;
VincetteGoerl, CGFM, Department ofAgriculture, President-
Elect; and RobertA. Pewanick, CGFM, GAO, PastCapital Re-
gion Vice President and Chapter President.

. 1966 - 33 Years - Albert Shanefelter.

. 1967 -32Years- Vlfginia Robinson,
39th National President.

. 1968 - 31 Years - IrvinE. Faunce.

. 1969 - 30 Years - Beatrice D. Fones

and Clyde G. McShan, II, 44th Na-
tional President.

. 1970 -29 Years - Eleanor M. Clark,
31st National President and Tho-
mas F. Mundell.

. 1971 -28 Years - Joseph J. Donlon.

. 1973 - 26 Years -Raymond A. King.

And our newest crop of twenty-five year
members from the class of 1974 (see the
above photo):

. Ronald L. Adolphi
Evelyn A. Brown
Dennis S. Mitchell

George H. Stalcup
Jeffrey C. Steinhoff, 43rd National
President, and

Arley R. Whitsell.

....

.

James Reid receiving the
Distinguished Service to the
Financial Management Community
Award

SlIIIyll/lneHarper, CGFM- Chief Finan-
cial Officer,U.S. EnvironmentalProtection
Agency

Distinguished Service to the Financial
Management CommunityAward

James£. Neid- Former Deputy Control-
ler,U.S. Department of Energy

The Distinguished Service to the Finan-
cial Management Community Award was
presented to Jim for his sustained out-

standing contributions in advancing government accountabil-
ity during his twenty-four-year career. At DOE Jim had a broad

(Continued on next page)
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range of financial management responsibilities including finan-
cial policy, financial systems development and overall direction
of the Department's accounting operations. He was also the
civilian agency representative to the Fed-
eral Accounting Standards Advisory Board
from 1994 to 1998. During this period the
Board developed a comprehensive set of
accounting standards for the Federal Gov-
ernment.

Achievement of the YearAward

NIIIWtu'Af. 6am11ti, CCFM- Deputy Chief
Financial Officer, District of Columbia

June 1999

AGANationaiEducationand1i'ainingAward

This year's recipient of the National Award is Past President
Doris A. Cllew from JFMIP. Congratula-
tions Doris on a well-deserved award.

Einhorn/Gary Award

This award was established in 1998, to
honorthe [mancialmanagementexcellence
and AGA achievements inspired by Ray
Einhorn and Jack Gary. Ray and Jack are
AGA charter members, Past Washington
DC Chapter Presidents, Past National
Presidents, and Certified Government Fi-
nancial Managers. The chapter bestowed

the Einhorn/GaryAwardon a WashingtonDC Chapter member
who has provided, over a sustained period of time, superior
service that enhanced the Washington DC Chapter and the
Association's prestige and stature in the financial management

community.

Natwar Gandhi receiving the
Achievement of the Year Award

The Achievement of the Year Award was

presented to Natwar for his outstanding
efforts in reestablishing the financial and programmatic effec-
tiveness of the tax administration system of the District of Co-
lumbia. Natwar attracted a management team and provided the
vision and leadership that reestablishedthe
Office of Tax and Revenue, in less than
two years, as an effective organization. By
emphasizingcustomer service,nearly forty
percent more taxpayers were assisted than
in prior years through the use of a new
telephone system and a one-stop service
assistance concept. Reengineering of busi-
ness processes has doubled collection of
delinquent accounts, cut processing errors,
and sped tax refunds. Natwar is also the
1999recipient ofAGA's NationalAward.

Educationand1i'ainingAward

Chris Reed accepting the Education
and TrainingAward for Virginia
Murphy

f/irginiaE. Murplly, CCFM -Partner, PricewaterhouseCoopers
LLP

Chapter Presidents Ray Einhorn (1957-
1958), Jack Gary (1952-1953), and Eva Wil-
liams made the presentation of the
Einhorn/Gary Award to Ele8no, Af. GImt;
CCFM, Consultant. For her almost thirty
years of dedication and outstanding ser-
vice at the chapter and national levels that
have significantly enhancedAGA's pres-
tige and stature in the financial manage-
ment community.

Ellie has been an extraordinarily active and dedicated member
of the AGA for almost thirty years, and has played a key role in
nurturing the development of the Association. She has served

AGA with honor and distinction,
untiringly contributingher time, energy,
and talents in many key leadership po-
sitions at the chapter and national lev-
els. In 1980,she was the first woman to
be elected National President of AGA.

Her long-standingcommitment and sus-
tained record of achievements in carry-
ing outAGA's goals, as well as in serv-
ing the accounting profession, have
added substantially to the Chapter and
the Association's prestige and stature
in the financialmanagementcommunity,
and epitomizethe standardstheEinhorn/

GaryAwardembodies. Ellie is also the 1999recipient of AGA's
Robert W.King MemorialAward.

The Education and TrainingAwardwas
presented to Virginiafor her exceptional
contributions to the development, de-
livery, and promotion of government fi-
nancialmanagementeducationandtrain-
ing programs. Virginia has had respon-
sibility for the organization and delivery
of education and training programs in
current government financial manage-
ment policiesand practicesfor the Chap- Eleanor Clarkreceiving the Einhorn/
ter. One of the most successful CPE GaryAward

events in the Capital Region is the
Chapter's annual financial systems session. She has been a key
planner and organizer for this highly rated session. Virginia's
participation inAGA's education activities has benefited finan-
cial management professionals at all levels of government as
well as the private sector.

5
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James W. Saylor Award

The James W. Saylor Award is given an-
nually for chapter service. This award is
named in memory of Jim Saylor, a loyal
member who held many chapter offices
throughout his career, and worked tire-
lessly for the chapterfor twenty-fiveyears.
This year's recipient is:

EvelynA. Brown, CGFM- The Secretary
ofthe NationalArchives Trust FundBoard

June 1999

The Ronald 1. Lynch Memorial Scholarship Award was pre-
sented to Anthony for the furtherance of
his professional education. Anthony in-
tends to use the award to further his
completion of the Certificate Program in
Legislative Studies at the Government Af-
fairs Institute at Georgetown University.

1999 Federal Leadership Conference
AwardRecipients:

The Chapter also recognized our members
who received the 1999 FLC Awards on
January 22nd, with a framed photo to re-
memberthepresentation:Andy BarrAward

Recipient, Joe Donlon; Elmer B. Staats Award Recipient, Jeff
Steinhoff; and Distinguished Federal Leadership Award Re-
cipient, Ed DeSeve (see photos on page 16).

Evelyn Brown accepting the James

Evelyn was presented the James W.Saylor W SaylorAward.
Award for her outstanding service to the
Washington, D.C. Chapter. Evelyn joined AGA's Washington
D.C. Chapterin 1974,andhas been an activemember eversince.
She has servedthe Chapter in various positions including,Presi-
dent, Secretary, Director, and Committee
member. She has participated in the Volun-
teer IncomeTaxAssistance(VITA)program
for overthirteenyears.Evelynis alwayswill-
ing to help out when needed, provide sup-
port and encouragement, and share her ex-
pertise. She always encourages active par-
ticipation in AGA activities.

EarlyCareerServiceAward

Michael D. Sciortino, CPA - Systems Ac-
countant, Department of the Interior Na-
tional Business Center

President's Awards

President's Awards are given to recognize
individuals who have made outstanding
contributions to the success of the
Chapter's programs (photos on page 8).
This year's recipients are:

William J. Anderson, Jr., CGFM, General
Accounting Office - For his outstanding
contributions and efforts in support of the
Chapter as CGFM Coordinator from 1994 to
1999. Bill is also the 1999 recipient ofAGA's

National Chapter Service Award.

Michael Sciortino accepting the
first Early Career Service Award.

Mike was presented the Early Career Service Award for his
outstanding contributions in advancing government financial
management and exceptional service to the
Washington DC Chapter as Assistant Edi-
tor of The Washington Connection. Mike
has provided valuable service to several
Federal agencies and the Washington DC
Chapter of AGA. At the Federal agencies
his primary accomplishments have been in
the areas of activity-based costing, finan-
cial reporting, and systems implementation.
For AGA's Washington DC Chapter, he
has been the Assistant Editor of The

Washington Connection for the past five
years. Mike is the first recipient of this new
annual award.

Ronald J. Lynch Memorial Scholarship Award

Robert L Buchanan, Jr., CGFM, Anteon Corporation - For his
outstanding contributions and efforts in
support ofthe Chapter as Director and Edi-
tor of The Washington Connection from
1993 to 1999.

Anthony Marasco accepting the
Ronald J. Lynch Memorial
Scholarship A ward.

MiguelA. CflStillo, CGFM, United States
Postal Service - For his outstanding con-

tributions and efforts in support of the
Chapter as Treasurer for 1998/1999.

Juditlt B. Czarsly, CGFM, General Ac-
counting Office - For her outstanding con-
tributions and efforts in support of the
Chapter as Secretaryfor 1998/1999.

Roger Yon Elm, CGFM, Urbach Kahn & Wedin PC -For his
outstanding contributions as the Chapter Director of Commu-
nity Servicefrom 1997to 1999.Antltony IT.MartlSco, CGFM, Financial Analyst - U. S. Depart-

ment of Justice
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Simcha L. Kuritzky, CGFM, American Management Systems,
Inc. - For his outstanding contributions to The Washington
Connection as the Chapter Director of Professional Services/
Research for 1998/1999.

Janet A. McBride, CGFM, Department of Agriculture -For her
outstanding contributions as the Chapter Director of Budget
and Finance from 1997to 1999.

Michael w: Noble, CGFM, Department of the Treasury -For
his outstanding contributions as the Chapter Director of Mem-
bership from 1997to 1999.

Jolene w: Romanyshyn, CGFM, GeneralServicesAdministra-
tion For her outstanding contributions as the Chapter Director
of Agency Liaison for 1998/1999, and Assistant Director for
1996through 1998.

Germaine P.Rowley, CGFM,

Department of the Treasury -
For her outstanding contribu-
tions as the Chapter Director
of Administration from 1997
to 1999.

Community ServiceAwards

The Community Service
Awards were presented by
President Williams and Roger
VonElm, Director of Commu-
nity Service, to the following
individuals for significant volunteer service to the community
on behalf of the Chapter during the 1998-1999 program year:

- June 1999
.- ,

Keith E. Fowler - American Heart Association.

John w: Hill, Jr. - Career AwarenessActivities.

Phyllis Hunter - American Heart Association

Gloria L. Jarmon - Career Awareness Activities.

Andrew N. Killgore - American Heart Association

Bernice Lemaire - Small Business Symposium.

Michelle Lewis - Toys-For- Tots Campaign.

Warren Marquez - American Heart Association

Community Service Award recipients in attendance at the
dinner meeting.

William J. Anderson, Jr. - American Heart Association, Cen-
tral Union Mission, Project Harvest, National Cherry Blossom
Festival Parade, and Career AwarenessActivities.

Karl L. Boettcher - Arlington Animal Welfare League Pet
Therapy and American Heart Association

Evelyn A. Brown - American Heart Association, Project Har-
vest, and VolunteerIncome TaxAssistance Program.

Ralph A. Bucksell - Foods and Friends, Washington, DC.

Marcia Caplan - Chair, Chapter Toys-For- Tots Campaign.

Janice S. Christensen - Volunteer Income Tax Assistance Pro-

gram and Hospice of the Chesapeake.

Judith B. Czarsty - Project Harvest and Career Awareness Ac-
tivities.

Janet A. McBride - Ameri-
can Heart Association

Charlie Melkunas - Ameri-
can Heart Association

Michael w: Noble - Ameri-
can Heart Association

Virginia B. Robinson - Vol-

unteer Income Tax Assis-
tance Program and Career
Awareness Activities.

Jeffrey C.Steinhoff - Career
Awareness Activities.

Roger Von Elm - American Heart Association, Central Union
Mission, Project Harvest, Career Awareness Activities, and
SmallBusinessSymposium.

Patricia L. Wensel - American Heart Association and Volun-
teer IncomeTax Assistance Program, and

Eva J. Williams - American Heart Association, Central Union

Mission, Project Harvest, and National Cherry Blossom Festi-
valParade.

President Williams in her introduction of our distinguished
speaker pointed out that one year ago he was the recipient of
the Chapter's Achievement of the Year Award and at the PDC in
June received the National Award. In November 1998, he showed
us all that he was AGA's ultimate achiever of the year, our AGA
Chapter member, The Honorable Anthony A. Williams, Mayor
of the District of Columbia. Mayor Williams' remarks were an
excellent ending to a great program.
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President's Award Recipients .................................................

Bill Anderson Bob Buchanan

Miguel Castillo Judy Czarsty

Roger VanElm Simcha Kuritsky

Janet McBride Mike Noble

Germaine Rowley
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One financial management
system with liberty and
justice for all!

I
nspiteofalltherhetoricaboutrunninggovemment"morelikeabusiness,"

it'safactthatgovemmentagenciesfaceuniquerequirementsforopenness,

accountability,faimess,dueprocess,andresponsive-

nessto citizens.Thesechallengescallforsystemsand

proceduresthatmeethigherstandards.

Momentumisafamilyofproducts

engineeredto operateinthemost

modemtechnicalenvironmentsbeing

plannedbyfederalagencies,nowand
inthefuture.Momentumisbacked

withAMS'sfull rangeofexpertservicesto successfully

transitionagenciesto thenewsystem,includingbusiness

re-engineering,changemanagement,andsystems

integrationandimplementation.

AtAMS,we'vebeenbuildingfinancialmanagementand

administrativesystemsto meetthesestandardsforovera

decade.Morefederalagencies--45inall--useoursoftware

forcentralfinancialmanagementthanusetheproductsofall

ourcompetitorscombined.Andnow,agrowingnumberof

agenciesareusingAMSMomentumsoftware.

Formoreinformation,pleasecallAMSat(703)227-5622,or visitour

websiteatwww.amsinc.com-Becausetodayandin the21stcentury,

govemmentwillneverbebusinessasusual.

ams8American Management Systems
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Program Chair Joe Donlon with
luncheon speaker Gene Dodaro.

Joe Donlon with CPE presenter Debra
Carey

June 1999

- - ---

Eva Williamspassing the gavel to
Evelyn Brown (standing in for VinceUe
Goer/)as BillAnderson looks on.

Joe Donlon with CPE presenter Julie
Bryant.

Eva Williamswith Heather Cocozza, Sky
Lesher, and ChrisReed at the systems
seminar onMay 10.
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by Simcha Kuritzky; CGFM, CPA

Inside the Black Box: Upward and Downward Adjustments Inflation.........

What are Adjustments?

A decade ago, OMB only required agencies to report the net
obligation activity for expired funds. That is, de-obligations,
new obligations, expenditures, and vendor refunds were all
netted together. Then OMB became concerned that agencies
were using expired funds for new spending. In order to track
this, OMB required that agencies report downward adjust-
ments (de-obligations and vendor refunds) separately ITom
upward adjustments (increases to obligations or expenditures
in excessofthe obligation).The StandardGeneralLedger(SGL)
was modified to include separate accounts for this type of
activity. So, while obligation activity in the current year's ap-
propriation posts to 480 I (Unexpended Obligations - Unpaid),
obligation decreases in an expired appropriation post to 4871
(Downward Adjustments of Prior-Year Unpaid Unexpended
Obligations), and increases post to 4881 (UpwardAdjustments
of Prior-YearUnpaid Unexpended Obligations).

What is Adjustment InDation?

Adjustment inflation occurs when transactions against a single
document increase both upward and downward adjustments.
An example would be an agency accidentally entering a new
obligation in an expired fund (causing an upward adjustment),
then realizing their mistake, entering the obligation in a current
fund, and canceling the obligation in the expired fund (causing
a downward adjustment). Since the obligation was not sup-
posed to be there in the first place, the cancellation should
theoretically decrease the upward adjustment, rather than in-
crease the downward adjustment.

Why is there InDation?

In the normal course of business, it is possible for an expired
fund to build up large balances in both the upward and down-
ward adjustments, when these activities really should be net-
ted against each other. In addition to the obligation error men-
tioned above, the following scenarios will result in adjustment
inflation:

. Payroll accruals could be recorded in September when a
fund is current, backed out in October when the fund is
expired (causing a downward adjustment), and then the
actual payroll could be recorded in October (causing an
upward adjustment).

. An invoice is received against an expired fund's obliga-
tion, where the invoice is for less than the outstanding
obligation, but the order is liquidated in full (causing a
downward adjustment). Later that year, a second invoice
is received, and the order is reopened and then liquidated
for the invoice amount (causing an upward adjustment).

. A duplicate invoice could be received and paid against an
expired fund, and then the second check is either can-
celed, or the vendor repays the amount with their own
check.

What can be Done About InDation?

Since upward and downward adjustments are reported differ-
ently on the financial statements, and the budgetary accounts
are now subject to audit, agencies should take a careful look at
their procedures to determine how to detect cases of adjust-
ment inflation, and come up with procedures to regularly cal-
culate the amount of inflation and post transactions to reduce
it. When reducing inflation, it is important to maintain the in-
tegrity ofthe SGL formula:

Change in aVailable = downward act/ustments - upward ad-
justments

This means that, if the formula was true before the correction is
posted, then the correction should decrease the upward and
downward adjustments by the exact same amount.

Nominations Solicited for AGA
State and Local Government

Leadership Awards ...........................

The Washington, D.C. Chapter is soliciting nominations for
the Stateand LocalGovernmentLeadershipAwardsto be given
at the annual AGA State and Local Government Leadership
Conference, October 25-27,1999 inAlbany,N.Y.The awards
are the:

. William R. Snodgrass Distinguished Leadership Award
Distinguished Local Government Leadership Award
Excellence in Government Leadership Award
Private Sector Financial Excellence Award

...
For additional information on selection criteria and nomination

procedures, call Warren Cottingham at 202-874-9584. Nomina-

tions for these awards should be mailed to this Chapter, ATTN:
Awards Committee, so as to arrive by July 16, 1999.

The Chapter has earned 14,000 points in the
Chapter Recognition Program as of Apri/3O,
1999
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CGFM Anniversary Celebration ..................
By William J. Anderson, Jr., CGFM, Chapter CGFM Coordinator

AGA'S Professional Certification

. Board is celebrating the first an-
niversary of the CGFM examina-

tion and the start up of the three CGFM
training courses. As part of this celebra-
tion AGA offered the Washington DC
Chapter up to eight vouchers for CGFM
Examination 1, "Governmental Environ-

ment." If a Chapter member had already
taken and passed Examination 1, he or
she may have elected to use the voucher
to take Examination 2, "Governmental Ac-

counting, Financial Reporting and Bud-
geting'" or Examination 3, "Governmen-
tal Financial Management and Control."
The examination vouchers must be used

(i.e., the CGFM candidate must take the
examination) by June 30, 1999.

To be eligible to participate in this cel-
ebration, Washington DC Chapter mem-
bers needed to meet the CGFM educa-

tion requirement (i.e., a bachelor's degree
with at least twenty-four hours in quali-
fying financial management courses) and
be certified by AGA as CGFM-examina-
tion eligible.

u.s. Department
of the Interior

This opportunity was announced to the
Chapter membership via our Agency Li-
aison network at the beginning of May.
To receive the voucher, candidates certi-

fied by AGA as CGFM-examination eli-
gible just had to call, while others had to

first submit the necessary documentation
to AGA. The vouchers were issued on a

first-come basis, with those already certi-
fied by AGA as CGFM-examination eli-
gible having an edge.

Our Chapter was the 151Chapter to award
all eight examination vouchers to its mem-
bers. The following members received a

voucher for CGFM Examination 1, and will
participate in the CGFM Anniversary
Celebration for the Chapter. Congratula-
tions to Carmen Covey, Wayne Ference,
Leon Fleischer, Kathryn Healy, Laurie
Howard, Polly Law, and Rebecca
Pennington. I know your Chapter col-
leagues wish you good luck on the first
leg ofthe CGFM examinations.

I also want to take this opportunity to
thank you all for your continuing sup-
port of the CGFM program from its incep-
tion almost five years ago. Since that time
1,052 members of the Chapter have re-
ceived the CGFM designation, or sixty
percent of the membership. I have served
as the Chapter's CGFM coordinator since
the inception of the program. Because of
my new AGA responsibilities, serving as
Regional Vice President-Elect and as a
member ofthe National Executive Com-

mittee starting in July, I will no longer
serve as the Chapter's CGFM Coordina-
tor. If you are interested in assuming this
challenging position as your Chapter's
CGFM Coordinator please contact Presi-
dent-Elect Vincette Goerl.

Enterto WinFreeAGAWashingtonDCChapter
Membershipsforthe 'tear2000!

JuneQuestion

Go to www.doLgov/nbc and click on button mai'¥ed AGA Quiz.

National
Business
Center

Howmanyacresdoesthe
MneralManagemelltsenice
administerontheouterconti-
nentalshein

8.17
b.20
c.27
d.30

MayMS\Yer

30million

For more information call:
Gary Collins (703)648-4436

Email: gary_g_col/ins@nbc.gov

Check out what we're doing on
EC21-Electronic Commerce
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0
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Committed to the advancement of standard administrative systems and the provision of quality support services
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Are You a Certified Public Accountant or a Financial Systems
Analyst Looking for New Challenges?

The MIL Corporation, a growing small business specializing in providing a full range oflifecycle support services,
continues to expand its government client base. We are seeking the following:

CERTIFIEDPUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

.
3 years Accounting, this should include, government accounting, Financial Accounting Standards Advisory
Board (FASAB) standards, OMB circulars

2+ years experience with COTS Packages in an IBM mainframe environment

2+ years experience with financial management system design, cost accounting, requirements gathering,
testing and implementation.

.

.

FINANCIAL SYSTEMS PROFESSIONALS

. Financialmanagementsystemdesign,requirementsgathering,development,testingandimplementation.

. 2+ years experience with a federal financial system or a local government financial system.

. System quality assurance testing and IV&V

MIL has a stable growing base of government and commercial information technology businesses. Work locations

in Rosslyn, VA. BSIBArequired. Certified Government Financial Manager preferred but not required.
For additional information visit our website at http://www.milcorp.com.Pleasee-mailresume to
personnel@milcorp.com, or send resume to:

The MIL Corporation
4000 MitcheUville Road, Suite A212

Bowie, Maryland 20716
301-805-8505 Fax
Code: LAF-CPA

13
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GrantThornton8

ImmediateOpportunities

Government Financial Management
Grant Thornton is one of the largest and most respected Accounting and Manage-
ment Consulting firms in the world - serving both private and public sector clients.
We offer challenging and rewarding opportunities in all areas of accounting, as weU
as management and information technology consulting. We are aggressively ex-
panding our Global Government Group, and have immediate opportunities for
professionals who have expertise in the following areas:

. AccountingSupportSystems

.CostManagement(ABC/ABM). Accounting/FinancialPackageImplementation

. Outsourcing,Privatization,andtheA.76 Process

. ElectronicCommerce

. BudgetExecutionand FundsControl

. PerformanceMeasurementSystems. SystemsAccounting

.ExecutiveInformationSystems/DataWarehousing

Grant Thornton encourages initiative, inde-
pendence, diversity and personal career

growth, with a sensitivity to family and
quality of life issues. Grant Thornton

LLP is an Equal Opportunity
Employer. If you are interested

in joining the Grant Thornton
team, please send a resume to

Larry Glassman at Grant
Thornton LLP, 2070 Chain

Bridge Road, Suite 375,
Vienna, VA 22182-2536,

fax to 703/848-9580, or
bye-mail to

Iglassman@gt.com.

EOE. M/F/H!V
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June, July, and August 1999 Courses
at the InspectorsGeneral Auditor TrainingInstitute (IGATI)

June 1999

14-15
23-25
28-29
29-30

Control Objectives for Info & Related Tech (COBiT)
Advanced Audit Tools and Techniques
Writing Successful Audit Reports
Making Effective Audit Presentations

July 1999

12-16
19-23
19-20
21-23
21-22
26-27
26-27
28-29
28-30

The Audit Process: An Overview for Non-Auditors

The New Auditor- In-Charge
Contract & Procurement Fraud

Introduction to Information Systems Auditing
Using the Internet as an Audit Tool
Federal Financial Auditing II
How to Use IDEA Software
How to Use IDEA Software

Advanced Audit Tools & Techniques

August 1999

2-3
4-6
2-{j
9-10
11-13
9-27
18-20
23-24
30-9/3

Federal Financial Auditing I
Structured Problem Solving for Teams
Fraud Auditing
COBiT

Advanced Information Systems Auditing
Introductory Auditor Training Program
Intermediate Information Systems Auditing
Using the Internet as an Audit Tool
The New Auditor-In-Charge

To register for any of these courses or if you have any questions, please call Gale Moore, Registrar, at (703) 805-4501.An SF182,
SF 1556, other training authorization forms, VISA IMPAC card, or personal checks may be sent to Registrar, IGAT!, P.O. Box 518,
Ft. Belvoir, Vuginia 22060 or faxed to (703) 805-4503. All classes are held at 5500 21st St., Ft. Belvoir, VIrginia. Special arrangements
can be made to have dedicated classes given on-site. Please call for details.

EPA OIG SEPM Team Receives Prestigious EPA Honor Award ...................

By Roland Cyr, Chapter Liaison for EPA

The Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA)
Office of Inspector General (OIG) Special Em
phasis Program Manager Team mem-

bersreceivedaprestigiousEPAHonorAward ~"tD ST-1J;
on April 12, 1999. EPA'sAdministrator, Carol -0 ~J'

Browner, presented team members Roland Cyr 5£'a '0
(AGA Washington Chapter member and::;; iii
Chapter Liaison for EPA), Robert Smith, ~ $I!

Cynthia Poteat, Frances Tafer (AGA Wash-'~ ~&
ington Chapter member), Melisa Garcia ~[PRO\~G

Brown, Manju Gupta, Gloria Taylor (AGANorthern Vir-
ginia Chapter member), Bettye Bell-Daniel, Mary Ann

Briscoe and Maureen Fletcher with a Silver

Medal for Superior Service. The honor cita-
tion reads "For exceptional team efforts in de-
veloping a model management approach that
other EPA offices can emulate to effectively
assist the Agency in achieving its Affirmative
Employment Program and Diversity Action
Plan goals and objectives."
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1999 FederalLeadershipConferenceAwardRecipients......

Jeff Steinhoff

1
1-2
10-11
15-16
17-18
24
29
29-30

1
14-15
15-16
19-21
22
22

2-3
3-4
5-6

Joe Don/on

June, July, and August 1999 Courses at
The Center for Applied Financial Management

June 1999

Managing Your Imprest Fund
Unlocking Key Reports
Accrual World

Standard General Ledger: (Basic)
Standard General Ledger: Advanced
Reconciling the Fund Balance with Treasury
CertifYing Officers: Your Roles & Responsibilities
SF 224: Statement of Transactions

July 1999

Reconciling the Statement of Differences
Dollars and $ense: Making Sense of Treasury's Central Accounting Requirements
The SF 1219/1220 Course

Survey of Federal Accounting Concepts and Standards
Basic Accounting Concepts
Standard General Ledger: Upward and Downward Adjustments

August 1999

Unlocking Key Reports
Accrual World

Budget Execution Game

Contact Kimberly Pringle at (202) 874-9560 for more information or fax requests to (202) 874-9629. To register for Center courses,
submit an SF-182 to the Registrar, The Center for Applied Financial Management, 1990 K Street N. w., Washington, DC 20227. All
courses are held at 1990 K Street location, unless otherwise noted.
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MATCOM
...Discoverthe powerof your information

AL GORE
Vice President of the l!nited States

...MMM mMm....

HAMMERAWARDRECIPIENT

MATCOM
1500North Beauregard St.
Suite 300
Alexandria. VA 22311
Tom Basile (703) 845-5368
TbasiJe@;,matcomcorp.com

Data Warehousing

Executive Infonnation Systems

Geographic Infonnation Systems

Web-based Reporting

Fraud Detection/Prevention

Network Security

JAD/RAD

Visitusat: www.matcomcorp.com

F'Etr1f()rt11C1I1«:Et~Llctitil1l1..............................................................
By Peter Babachios, CGFM, CPA

Since the early 1980smany local government units across the
United States and Canadahave recognized thevalue of perfor-
mance auditing, known as operational auditing in the corpo-
rate sector. This type of auditing provides independent and
objective assessments of the economy, efficiency and effec-
tiveness of programs, functions and activities found in both
the government and corporate sector.

In effect, auditors who perfonn this work are business consult-
ants providing value-added observations and recommenda-
tions to improve the way organizations meet their goals and
objectives, and protect and use the resources and infonnation
systems under their control. Perfonnance auditing is a profes-
sional audit service that is being carried out in municipalities,
counties, special districts, and authorities. This type of work
provides a true value-added service to boards of selectmen,
mayors, city managers, administrators, superintendents, ex-
ecutive directors, police and fire chiefs and the public at large.

The type of perfonnance audits routinely perfonned in local
government include employee benefits, health and human ser-

vices, parks and recreation, public safety public works,tax and
revenue, and a host of miscellaneous topics. A national

Benchmarking and Best Practice Survey published by the Na-
tional Association of Local Government Auditors noted that,

approximately eighty percent of its membership is involved in
perfonnance auditing, which includes audits that follows on
the business process (economy, efficiency, and effectiveness)
not just internal control. These audit groups were shown to
save the community, on average, at least $3 for every $1 in
audit cost.

Most administrators of local governments are traditionally
concerned with the presentation of financial statements, free
cash, bond ratings, tax rates, and assessments. Perfonnance
auditing changes the fundamental question from "Where are
we spending our tax money?" to "What are we getting for it?"
This is an attempt to answer, Can we do it better, cheaper,
faster?" It changes the focus from figures on a financial state-
ment to facts related to the actual operation of government
and the financial implication ofthose activities.

It is time for Massachusetts's communities to follow the lead

of other states and institute perfonnance auditing.

Reprintedfrom the Boston Beacon, December 1998
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Community Service Corner: Annual Report for 1998/1999 Program Year.
By Roger C. Von Elm, CGFM, Director Community Service

During the 1998/1999 program
year, the Washington DC Chap
ter contributed to the Washing-

ton community in a number of exciting
projects, which are consistent withAGA's
National Community Service Plan, as well
as other activities that are unique to the
Washington DC area.

The Chapter started off the Community
Service program year in September by
donating 50 tickets to the Saturday, Sep-
tember 12thBaltimore Orioles' baseball
game to the boys and girls at the Board
of Child Care. These kids really had a
good time.

The Chapter also continued its project
with the Central Union Mission, a
multidenominational mission which pro-
vides food and shelter to needy men,
women and children in the DC area. The
chapter acted as a sounding board for
the needs of the Mission, and made our
third annual$500 contributionto the Mis-
SIOn.

Just before Thanksgiving, the chapter
donated $500 to Project Harvest, a one-
day program to collect canned food and
monetary donationsfor areamissionsand
shelters. This highly publicized event,
with live television and radio coverage,
was attended by Chapter members. The
Chapter's donation was broadcast on
WHUR radio in the Washington Metro
area. The Chapter has participated in
Project Harvest by collecting food and
making donations for many years.

At the Chapter's Annual Holiday Recep-
tion over 100 Chapter members contrib-
uted 80 new toys, and donated $900 to
the Toys for Tots Program. This was
equal to the sizeof some events with over
2,000 people, according to the United
States Marine Corps Reserve represen-
tatives. The Chapter received the Ma-
rine Corps' Commander's Awardfor out-
standing achievement in support of the
1998 Toys for Tots Program. This was
the third year that the Chapter partici-
pated in the Toys for Tots Program.

In February and March 1999, four chap-
ter members participated in the VITA pro-
gram, to help prepare tax returns for indi-
viduals with disabilities, the elderly, or
non-English speaking residents in the
Washington DC community. The Chap-
ter has participated in the VITA program
for many years, due to the depth of the
financial and tax knowledge of many of
its members.

In March, the chapter participated in
American University's Annual Career
Expo, atwhichtime the chapter described
employmentopportunitiesin government
financial management, discussed and
promoted the Certified Government Fi-
nancialManager(CGFM)program,aswell
as promoted the benefits of membership
in AGA. Over 1,000 students attended
this event.

On Saturday, April 1Oth,members marched

in the National Cherry Blossom Festival
Parade organized and sponsored by the
Downtown Jaycees. Chapter members
participated once again with the Greater
Washington Society of CPA'svolunteers
in carrying a balloon in the parade.

Throughout the year several Chapter
members volunteered in various projects
for the American Heart Association's

(AHA) National Capital Area Council.
These volunteers assisted the Council in

meeting its fund raising goals at special
events. On Sunday, April 18th, a dozen
chapter members oversaw the silent auc-
tion tables at the 4thAnnual Jazz for the
Heart Brunch and Silent Auction, featur-

ing Shirley Horn, at the Capital Hilton.
Our own President Eva Williams chaired

this year's silent auction. This is also the
Chapter's 4thyear for helping the AHA at
these special events.

On April 27th the Chapter sponsored its
Sixth Annual Career Awareness Day Pro-

gram for college and high school students
in Washington DC. At this program se-
nior government financial management
executives discussed various career op-

tions, personal objectives and plans, ca-

reer enhancement opportunities, and
working in the private and public sectors,
etc. with the students. The students from

Howard University and H. D. Woodson
Senior High School's Academy of Fi-
nance and Business were also shown a

promotional video about AGA and the
accounting profession.

A Chapter member coordinates the
Thursday night kitchen team of volun-
teers and has delivered weekly groceries
on Saturdays to individuals and families
for Food and Friends, Washington, DC.
Food and Friends is a service organiza-
tion that prepares and delivers 3 fully
cooked mealsdaiiy to over 400 AIDS pa-
tients who areunable to prepare their own
meals. It also provides supplemental
weekly groceries and frozen meals to ap-
proximately 250 AIDS patients needing
financial assistance but who (or whose
families) are able to do some food prepa-
ration.

In late April and early May, the Chapter
sponsored its fourth annual Small Busi-
ness Symposium. Co-sponsored by the
USDA Graduate School, the Symposium
provides for a two day forum to give bud-
ding entrepreneurs exposure to profes-
sionals in the areas of banking, finance,
tax, corporate structure, technology and
marketing. This year 15students partici-
pated in this very successful event. Sev-
eral members help plan this event each
year.

The Chapter alsomade a significant con-
tribution to the Governmental Account-
ing Standards Board (GASB) andAGA's
National Community Service Fund
(NCSF) again this year.

This has truly been another successful
year for the chapter's continuing commit-
ment to community service in the Wash-
ingtonDC community,and I would liketo
thank all those members who helped out
this year.
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Agency Liaisons ..............
Agency/Organization Ualson Phone Ema"
AID CalvinKearns,CGFM (202) 712-1605 ckearns@usaid.gov

American Management Systems Bob Freeman (703) 227-5622 bob_freeman@mail.amsinc.com

Andersen Consulting Karen Holmcrans,CGFM (202) 862-6703 karen.j.holmcrans@ac.com

Arthur Andersen Karen L. Wilson (202) 481-3950 karen.l.wilson@arthurandersen.com

Booz-Allen Hamilton RonaldD. Good, CGFM (703) 902-4047 good_ronald@bah.com

Commerce Denise O'Brien (301) 413-8591 x108 dobrien@fin.noaa.gov

Corporation for National Service Stuart Graff, CGFM (202) 606-5000 x230 sgraff@cns.gov

CustomslTreasury Linda Lloyd, CGFM (202) 927-0119 lIoyd@lIoydI65.customs.sprint.com

Defense Rick Miskovich,CGFM (703) 607-5024 rmiskovich@cleveland.dfas.mil

Defense Contract Audit Agency IbrahimMohamed,CGFM (301) 214-9772 irmrhm@aol.com

Education Eileen Parlow,CGFM (202) 401-2131 eileen_parlow@ed.gov

Energy Mary L. Rosicky,CGFM (202) 586-9354 mary.rosicky@hq.doe.gov

EPA RolandCyr,CGFM (202) 260-8591 cyr.roland@epamail.epa.gov
Ernst & Young Salim Mawani (202) 327-5604 salim.mawani@ey.com

FDIC Russ Cherry, CGFM (202) 416-7510 jcherry@fdic.gov

FASAB Lucy Lomax, CGFM (202) 512-7359 lomaxmJasab@gao.gov

FCA RobertCoyle, CGFM (703) 883-4309 coyler@fca.gov

FCC Jim Swartz, CGFM (202) 418-1060 jswartz@fcc.gov

Financial Mgmt. Institute John Edward Murphy, CGFM (703) 532-9106 johnemurphy@juno.com

Financial Management Service Warren Cottingham,CGFM (202) 874-9584 warren.cottingham@fms.sprint.com

FreeBalance, Inc. Lisa Lambert (703) 351-5244 Llambert@freebalance.com

GAO West Coile, CGFM (202) 512-9324 coilew.aimd@gao.gov

Grant Thornton Joan E. Garner (703) 847-7631 joan.garner@gt.com

GSA Jolene W. Romanyshyn,CGFM (202) 501-1084 jolene.romanyshyn@gsa.gov

HHS LindaHoogeveen App, CGFM (202) 690-5509 lapp@os.dhhs.gov

HUD Angela Story (202) 708-0614 x3610 angela_g._story@hud.gov

ICF/Kaiser Eileen Carpeaux (703) 934-3408 ecarpeaux@icfkaiser.com

Interior Cis Kuennen, CGFM (703) 648-5969 ckuennnen@usgs.gov
IRS MikeNoble,CGFM (202) 622-8770 mike_noble@cfomail.fin.irs.gov

James Martin Greg Mundell (703) 352-0900 gmundell@jamesmartin.com

Justice Anthony Marasco, CGFM (202) 305-3222 marascoa@justice.usdoj.gov

Keane Public Enterprise Consulting Gerald Murphy (888) 467-4847 gerald_murphy@keane.com

KMPG David A. Fitz (202) 224-3666 dfitz@kpmg.com

Labor Joe Fasceski (202) 219-8391 fasceski-joseph@dol.gov

Management Concepts, Inc. Charles Maloney,CGFM (703) 790-9595 x612 cmaloney@mgmtconcepts.com

National Archives PhilGiza,CGFM (301) 713-6830 x239 phil.giza@arch2.nara.gov

Off. of Fed. Hous. Enterprise Oversight Gail Palestine (202) 414-3816 gpalestine@ofheo.gov

OPM Anthony Belliotti, CGFM (202) 606-4824 tebellio@opm.gov

Oracle Corporation Wayne Bobby, CGFM (301) 907-2316 wbobby@us.oracle.com

PeopleSoft Laura Glass, CGFM (301) 571-5959 laura_glass@peoplesoft.com

PriceWaterhouseCoopers (Washington) Christine Reed, CGFM (202) 226-1901 chris_reed@notes.pw.com

PriceWaterhouseCoopers (Fairfax) Andy West, CGFM (703) 633-4107 andrew.c.west@us.pwcglobal.com

Social Security Administration MichaelMaloney,CGFM (703) 605-8412 michael.maloney@ssa.gov

State MattieHarms,CGFM (703) 875-5633 harmsmr@sa15wpoa.us-state.gov

Urbach Kahn & Werlin Joseph Peterson, CGFM (202) 296-2020 jpeterson@ukwdc.com

USDA Graduate School John Amey (202) 314-3408 john_amey@grad.usda.gov

USIA Chuck McAndrew, CGFM (202) 619-4324 cmcandre@usia.gov

Veterans Affairs Monica Congleton (202) 273-5548 monica.congleton@mail.va.gov

World Bank Caroline Harper,CGFM (202)473-6892 charper@worldbank.org

For more information, contact liaison coordinator, Jolene Romanyshyn at (202) 501-1084 or via email atjolene.romanyshyn@gsa.gov
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Chapter Officers, Directors, and National Representatives ....................................................

OFFICERS

President, Eva J. Williams, CGFM
Treasury/IRS (202) 535-9701 Ext 408
Email: eva_williams@cfomail.fin.irs.gov
President-Elect, Vincette L. Goer), CGFM
USDAlForest Service (202) 205-1784
Email: vincette@aol.com
Past President, William J. Anderson, Jr., CGFM
GAO (202) 512-9319
Email: andersonw.aimd@gao.gov

DIRECTORS

Administration, Germaine P. Rowley, CGFM
Treasury/Customs (202) 927-0451
Email: rowleyg@wizard.net
Agency Liaison, Jolene Romanyshyn, CGFM
GSA (202) 501-1084
Email: jolene.romanyshyn@gsa.gov
Awards, Warren J. Cottingham, CGFM
Treasury/FMS (202) 874-9584
Email: warren.cottingham@fms.sprintcom
Budget & Finance, Janet A. McBride, CGFM
Agriculture/CFO (202) 720-9983
Email: jmcbride@cfo.usda.gov
Community Outreach, Roger Von Elm, CGFM
Urbach Kahn & Werlin PC (202) 296-2020
Email: rvonelm@ukwdc.com
Education, Eleanor Long
Ernst & Young (202) 327-5903
Email: eleanorJong@ey.com

NATIONAL REPRESENTATIVES

Section Representative, Evelyn A. Brown, CGFM
National Archives (301) 713-6405 x 268
Email: evelyn.brown@arch2.nara.gov
Capital Region Vice-President, Paul W. Bognaski, CGFM
SEC (202) 942-0346
Email: bognaskip@sec.gov

Secretary, Judith B. Czarsty, CGFM
GAO (202) 512-9370
Email: czarstyj.gsc@gao.gov
Treasurer, Miguel A. Castillo, CGFM
U.S. Postal Service Office oflnspector General (703) 248-4579
Email: mcastillo@uspsoig.gov
Assistant Treasurer, Robert J. Biancucci, CGFM
Grant Thornton (703) 761-7768
Email: rbiancucci@gt.com

Membership, Michael W. Noble, CGFM
Treasury/IRS (202) 622-8978
Email:mike.noble@cfomail.fin.irs.gov
Monthly Programs, Joseph J. Donlon, CGFM
Grant Thornton (703) 847-7663
Email:jdonlon@gtcom
'Prof. ServicesJResearch, Simcha L. Kuritzky, CGFM
American Management Systems, Inc. (703) 227-5796
Email: simcha_kuritzky@amsinc.com
PublicationslNewsletter Editor, Bob Buchanan, CGFM
Anteon Corporation (703) 246-0298
Email: rbuchanan@anteon.com
Assistant Newsletter Editor, Michael D. Sciortino, CPA
Interior/National Business Center (703) 648-7251
Email: msciorti@usgs.gov

Regional Vice-President-Elect, Carol A. Stagg, CGFM
Grant Thornton (703) 847-7636
Email:cstagg@gt.com
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